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PAULERSPURY NEWSLETTER 
No. 458                        September 2014 
 

CALENDAR  FOR  SEPTEMBER 
 

Tuesday 2nd   Good Neighbours meet Plum Park Hotel   12.30 for 1pm 

Tuesday 2nd   Bowls Club meets every Tuesday - Village Hall  7.30 pm 

Thursday 11th  Horticultural Society meets – Village Hall 

    Phil Marsh – Wolverton Works    7.30pm 

Saturday 13th  Hunt House open day      2-5.00pm 

Saturday 13th   Annual Ride and Stride day    10-6.00pm 

Monday 22nd  Deadline October Newsletter items. Please give 

    to Mollie or email: andreajlord@aol.com - thank you. 

Wednesday 24th  Whittlebury Charity Shopping Fair – The Atrium  5-9 pm 

Thursday 25th  Whittlebury Charity Shopping Fair – The Atrium  9am – 3pm 

Thursday  25th  Parish Council Meeting - Village Hall   7.30pm 

Thursday  25th   M.U. meet       7.30pm 

     

CALENDAR  FOR  OCTOBER 
 

Tuesday 7th   Good Neighbours meet Village Hall    2.30 pm 

Tuesday 7th   Bowls Club meets every Tuesday - Village Hall  7.30 pm 

Tuesday 7th   Village Outreach Service     2- 4.00pm 

Thursday 9th   Horticultural Society Meet – Village Hall   7.30 pm 

    The Heritage Fruit Tree Company 

Wednesday 22nd  Deadline November Newsletter items. Please give 

    to Mollie or email: andreajlord@aol.com - thank you. 

Thursday  30th  Parish Council Meeting - Village Hall   7.30pm 

Thursday  30th   M.U. meet       7.30pm 
 

PAULERSPURY PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Paulerspury War Memorial 
 

Thanks to grants received from County Councillor Mr Walker via his Councillors’ Empowerment 
Grant Scheme (£500), South Northamptonshire Council Community Development Capital Grant 
Scheme (£650) and the War Memorials Trust (£1,000) the base of the Paulerspury War 
Memorial has been repaired. Mr Trevor Dean was the stonemason who undertook the work. 
The new stone is from Great Tew. The original stone was from Hornton, but this source has been 
exhausted. The late Mr Bill Lepper’s father built the War Memorial which was handed over to the 
Parish Council in 1926. The total cost of the Memorial which was commissioned by Mrs Ella 
Harrison was £200. Sadly there is no record of who carved the Calvary. 
 

Maggie Down – Parish Clerk 
 

PAULERSPURY PLAYERS 
 

Paulerspury Players will be auditioning for two, One Act, ADULT themed Farces at the URC on 
Thursday, 4th September 8-9.30pm and Sunday, 7th September 4-6pm. Males and females, 
aged from 20's - 70's are encouraged to give it a go! 
 

For more information, contact Jacquie Platt on (01327) - 811618 or Tracey Lyle-Carter on 
(01327) - 354879. 

mailto:andreajlord@aol.com
mailto:andreajlord@aol.com
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ST JAMES’ CHURCH - Services during September 
 

Sunday 7th   Family Worship        9.15am 
Sunday 14th   Holy Eucharist       9.15am 
Sunday 21st    Evensong         6.00pm 

Wednesday 24th Holy Eucharist with Healing     7.30pm 

Sunday 28th    Morning Prayer        9.15 am 
  

Morning Prayer most Tuesdays        9.15am 
 

My goodness, how quickly the holiday season has gone by and now we are beginning to think 
about Harvest Thanksgiving when we have yet another opportunity to thank God for his many 
Blessings. Please do try to come to Harvest Holy Eucharist Service on Sunday October 12th at 
9.15am. 
 

As you will all know, at St James we like to give everyone the chance of coming together for a 
Harvest lunch. I am pleased to say this will be taking place this year but at a different venue and 
on a change of day. The lunch will be on Sunday October 12th at the Village Hall. Maybe those 
people who found a Saturday a little difficult will find Sunday easier to manage. More details will 
be given in the October newsletter, but in the meantime, do please reserve a diary note to come 
along to this mid-day lunch. 
 

Now as you will have seen from the calendar, Saturday September 13th is the annual “Ride and 
Stride” organised by Northamptonshire Historic Churches Trust. Unfortunately Mr Paul Lewis, 
who has raised a lot of money in recent years, is unable to participate this year but will YOU keep 
the flag flying for Paulerspury? The plan is to get your friends to sponsor you either by the 
number of Churches visited or by a flat donation. I have a good supply of forms/details etc, so 
please give serious thought to joining in this event. Half of the money each person raises goes to 
the Historic Churches fund and the other half comes directly to St James where work is urgently 
needed for further improvement to the whole of the South wall.  
Please come on you cyclists, ring me to say “Yes, I will take part”. Mollie Tel: 811605. 
 

Mollie  
 

PAULERSPURY PRE-SCHOOL 
 

“A space to play, a space to develop, a space to spread their wings” 
 

We are a family friendly pre-school offering quality childcare, run by highly qualified and 
experienced staff. Our spacious, Ofsted registered setting, offers access to developmentally 
appropriate indoor and outdoor opportunities and experiences; nurturing all children’s individual 
needs, including dietary requirements.  
 

We are open term time Monday to Friday. We offer morning and afternoon sessions (with a lunch 
club option available). Children are accepted from 2 years of age and government funded 
sessions are available for 3 and 4 year olds, with funding being available for 2 year olds who are 
eligible. We welcome all children and are open to children outside the catchment area. Childcare 
vouchers are accepted. 
 

For further information please visit our website www.paulerspurypreschool.co.uk or call M: 07851 
296392. 

 

PAULERSPURY PICTUREDROME 
 

The Winter Season of smash hit movies is getting near, so Diaries out and make a note of 
November 7, January 9 and March 13.  I will be circulating a list of films to the regular attendees 
and anyone else who would like one so that we can select the three films to be shown in a true 
democratic manner. More anon. 

 Derek Batten 

http://www.paulerspurypreschool.co.uk/
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SIR HENRY ROYCE MEMORIAL FOUNDATION 
 

The Trustee Directors of the Sir Henry Royce Memorial Foundation are delighted to invite you to: 
THE HUNT HOUSE OPEN DAY 

Saturday 13 September 2014 
The Hunt House, Paulerspury 

2.00 to 5.00pm 
Come and see inside the Grade II listed building which houses our unique display of artefacts 
and memorabilia including Merlin and Derwent aero engines, a Phantom IV Landaulette that 
once belonged to Her Majesty the Queen, examples of Sir Henry’s electrical work, cutaway 
engines from many R-R and Bentley models, and a complete collection of the “Autocar”; also on 
view outside will be three Rolls-Royce cars owned by local enthusiasts. 
 

There will be two guided tours at 2.30 and 3.45 conducted by Philip Hall, former CEO of the 
Foundation and one of the most knowledgeable R-R experts. 
 

Entry is free and light refreshments will be available 
  

WHITTLEBURY CHARITY SHOPPING FAIR 
 

Over 65 exciting stalls of gift and products. September 24th – 5-9pm and Thursday 25th 9am until 
3pm. The Atrium – Whittlebury Park, Northants NN2 8XW. £5.00 entry fee – raffle, refreshments 
and food. All profits to go to: Helen and Douglas House, Macmillan Cancer and Maggie’s. 

 
VILLAGE NETWORKS 
 

Bringing expert advice into Paulerspury and other villages. 
 

The outreach vehicle is visiting Paulerspury during October to December. The vehicle is full of 
information with experts and free advice on: 
 Welfare Benefits 
 Debt 
 Better deals for gas, electricity and heating oil: bring your statement along 
 Job-seeking support 
 Computer lessons 
 Volunteering opportunities 
Come and see us on: Tuesdays 7th October, 4th November and 2nd December; 14.00-16.00 
in the High Street, near the village hall. 
 

On other days, the vehicle will be visiting Blisworth, Hackleton, Hartwell, Potterspury, Stoke 
Bruerne and Yardley Gobion. For details see www.snvb.org.uk or contact Nick King on 01327 
353321 or nick@snvb.org.uk 

 

New Site for My Bee Hives in or around the village. 
 

Wanted: a suitable place for 3-6 hives (depending on season). It's difficult to describe the perfect 
spot but secluded, fairly flat with walls/hedges, accessible by car or wheel barrow and not on a 
thoroughfare are all important. A bit of old orchard, a piece of unused garden or hard standing 
(all less than the size of a garage) would be examples. Bees are surprisingly inoffensive, if left to 
their own devices. 
 

If you have anywhere that might be suitable and you would like to receive honey as nominal rent, 
please contact me on: 
 

01327 811814 or email: brameld@live.co.uk. Thanks. Andy Bartlett, 19 Plum Park Lane. 
 

 
 

http://www.snvb.org.uk/
mailto:brameld@live.co.uk
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PAULERSPURY  CHAPEL 
 

Diary for September 
 

September 7th  Morning Service led by Tony Jones   9.30 am 
September  14th  No service 
September 21st  Morning Service led by John Hutcherson  9.30 am 
September 28th  Harvest Festival and Communion Service 
    led by John Heycock     9.30 am 
 
Craft at the Chapel Monday 8th/15th/22nd/29th      7-9 pm 
 

FOR SALE 
 

 Setting up an office?  For sale, all in excellent condition: 3 x Bisley ‘Coffee & Cream’ 3-
drawer filing cabinets, matching tall stationery cupboard and small 5-drawer desktop 
cabinet, 2 x large ‘light oak’ 5-drawer desks, 4 x matching tables. Will consider any 
sensible offer for individual items or all. Phone 07860 876226 

 

 Bike - Trek 7000, with add-ons, in fairly good condition but in need of a little TLC. £50. M: 
07974 684582 

  

Northamptonshire Association for the Blind 
 

Why not use our Countryside Enable Service? Get in touch with us today to arrange a home visit. 
 

Mobile Site Centre – Towcester Waitrose car park, Wednesday September 3rd - 1.30-3.30pm 
Brackley Town Centre, September 3rd 10.00am -12.300pm.   
 

The Ball by Ball Commentary team will be operating at Northants County Cricket Ground on the 
following dates. 
LV – County Championship, Tuesday September 23rd and Friday September 26th 
Northants vs. Sussex 
 

Charitable Gifts in Wills 
Every day, people are doing legendary things for local good causes like Northamptonshire 
Association for the Blind (NAB) – sky diving, mountain climbing, marathon running to name a 
few.   
Gifts in Wills are lesser known, but equally legendary acts in the way they support Britain’s 
charities, creating almost £2 billion each year for them. 
Charitable legacies are the foundation for causes like NAB and are vital in continuing their work. 
That’s why they’re taking part in Remember A Charity in your Will Week, a national campaign 
involving over 140 charities taking place from 8th-14th September. 
Writing a Will is one of the most important things you will ever do and you too can become a 
living legend by including a charity you care about. It’s a common myth that you have to be 
wealthy to leave a gift in your Will to help a charity, but nothing could be further from the truth. 
After you’ve taken care of your loved ones, you’ll be amazed at what one final gift, no matter how 
big or small, can do.  
As the leading provider of support and services to visually impaired adults and children living in 
Northamptonshire NAB encourage you to consider supporting them in whatever way you can. 
The charity offers a Free Will Service in partnership with Tollers Solicitors giving you the 
opportunity to have a new Will written free of charge or an existing Will amended. 
To find out more about the campaign visit: www.rememberacharity.org.uk  
Northamptonshire Association for the Blind 
37 Harborough Road, Kingsthorpe, Northampton NN2 7BB, Helpline Tel : 01604 
719193         
Email: helpline@nab.org.uk - www.nab.org.uk                                               

http://www.rememberacharity.org.uk/
mailto:helpline@nab.org.uk
http://www.nab.org.uk/

